Shenandoah Valley Chapter
Report of Accomplishments

FY 2018-2019
Education

The Chapter held two regular meetings this year that offered 2 CPE.

Calvin Stone, with AcquSIS Inc. discussed Financial System Modernization and Scott Murdock, Contracts Consultant reviewed contract closeouts.
Shenandoah Valley co-sponsored with the Richmond, Roanoke and VA Peninsula Chapters the 23rd Annual Commonwealth Development Training in December. This annual event had over 185 attendees and provided 16 CPE’s.    
CGFM

The Chapter promotes educational offerings supporting the maintenance of the CGFM certification by offering courses for CPE points.

Accountability
Chapter completed our sixth Citizen Centric Report (CCR) in September 2018 and submitted it to AGA’s Certificate for Excellence Review Program. Chapter received the Certificate of Excellence for the 2017-2018 report.
Membership

At the beginning of this year, we had 23 members. The Chapter continued to look for ways to grow our membership, especially to those outside of FEMA. At the end of the year, we had 22 members. We continue to reach out to those members who have not renewed their membership for the upcoming year, as well as reaching out to seek new members.
Community Service

Our Chapter continued with community service efforts.
In August/September, we participated in collecting school supplies for children in the Winchester/Frederick County, Virginia area and donated to Bright Future’s Non-Profit center. Participated in the Prince George’s County AGA Chapter 50th anniversary celebration. The Chapter donated a gift card for their community service silent auction.  
In November, we participated in the National Wreaths Across America campaign. This year the response was overwhelming as the Chapter received donations for over 65 wreaths.
In December, the Chapter adopted a family through the non-profit center Bright Futures, which services local school children. Due to the amazing heartwarming response we received, we were able to fulfill the Holiday wish lists for 3 families. 

In April, we collected summer school supplies for the non-profit center Bright Futures for local school children. 
In May, the Chapter participated in collecting donations for the American Legion in remembering our Veterans.

Early Career

The Chapter had three college students sign up for membership.  
Awards
Gina Smith Moss received the AGA’s Volunteer of the Year Award.  
Cheryl Ferguson received the 2019 Chapter Accountability and Transparency Award.
DiAnn Blankinship received the 2019 Chapter Community Service Award. 
